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To:
 
Manager/Part V Director
Waste Approvals
Environmental Permissions Branch
Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks
 
The City of Timmins is in receipt of correspondence from the Ministry with regards to
the following:
 
Application for Approval of Water Disposal Sites
Bristol Township Waste Disposal Site
Timmins City, District of Cochrane
Reference Number 3075-D2URV3
 
Note the City of Timmins comments are below:
 
The application is located on Crown Land within the City of Timmins.  As such, please
be advised of Section 3.5.1 Intent of Designation of the City of Timmins Official Plan
that states (in part):
 

On Crown Land, the Province is largely responsible for resource management
and the regulation of land use activity. It is expected that prior to the disposal
of Crown Lands within the City by either the Government of Ontario, or the
Government of Canada, consultation will take place with the municipality. The
City acknowledges that the Official Plan does not apply to Crown Lands.

 
If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out.
 
Thank you.
 
Cindy Welsh, RPP, MCIP
Manager of Planning
City of Timmins
Tel:  (705) 360-2600 Ext. 3377
Fax:  (705) 360-2678
www.timmins.ca
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